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PLUMBING COMPETENCY BOARD

MINUTES

January 29, 2020
 The regular meeting of the Plumbing Competency Board was held January 29, 2020, 9:00 a.m. at the Okaloosa County Administrative Building, 1250 Eglin Parkway N., first floor BCC Chambers, Shalimar, Florida.  Board members in attendance were Julian “Buddy” Johnson, David Cummins, Jerry Paul Cadenhead, Thomas Paccone, and Mark Parrett.  
Okaloosa County Department of Growth Management Staff members in attendance were Elliot Kampert, Growth Management Director; Renée Lucas, Licensing Specialist; and Sherry Cadenhead, Planning Coordinator.  Assistant County Kerry Parsons was also present.  
I. CALL TO ORDER:

Chairman Jerry Paul Cadenhead called the meeting to order.

A.  Roll Call.

Ms. Sherry Cadenhead conducted roll call.
II. ACKNOWLEDGE GUESTS:
Chairman Cadenhead welcomed the guests.
III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 
a. November 20, 2019:  
Motion to approve the minutes made by Buddy Johnson; seconded by Tom Paccone; approved unanimously.
IV.   OPEN TO THE PUBLIC STATEMENT 
Chairman Cadenhead noted that the meeting is open to the public.

V.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
None. 
VI.  
OLD BUSINESS

None. 

VII.  
NEW BUSINESS

a. Swearing In Applicants/Speakers
Ms. Renée Lucas swore in the applicants present.
b. Candidates for Testing Approval:

1. Daniel Garcia – Irrigation Sprinkler Contractor
Mr. Daniel Garcia was present to answer questions from the Board.

Ms. Lucas informed the Board that Mr. Garcia was seeking an additional year to test for his license. 

Mr. Garcia answered questions from the Board.
Motion to approve an additional year for him to take the test made by David Cummins; second by Tom Paccone; approved unanimously. 

2. Cody Kearns – Master Plumbing with Gas
Mr. Code Kearns was present to answer questions from the Board.
Ms. Lucas informed the Board that Mr. Kearns has been convicted of a felony and all of the appropriate documentation is in his file.

Mr. Kearns answered question from the Board.
A brief discussion ensued. 

Motion that we approve him to take the test made by David Cummins; second by Mark Parrett; approved unanimously. 

3. Andrew O’Reilly – Master Plumbing with Gas
Mr. Andrew O’Reilly was present and answered questions from the Board.
A brief discussion ensued.  

Motion that we approve him to take the test made by David Cummins; second by Buddy Johnson; approved unanimously.
VIII.   
OTHER BUSINESS:
a.   Amendment to Construction Ordinance relating to Purged Contractors Kerry Parsons

Ms. Parsons informed the Board that staff were still working on the ordinance change and would have an update at the next meeting. 

A brief discussion ensued.


b.   Chairman/Vice-Chairman Election

Chairman Cadenhead opened nominations for Chairman.
Mr. Buddy Johnson made a motion that Mr. Cadenhead should be retained as Chairman; seconded by Mark Parrett.  Mr. Cadenhead accepted the nomination and was elected unanimously. 

Chairman Cadenhead opened nominations for Vice-Chairman.

Mr. David Cummins made a motion that Mr. Paccone should be retained as Vice-Chairman; seconded by Buddy Johnson.  Mr. Paccone accepted the nomination and was elected unanimously.

IX.   
ADJOURNMENT 
Motion to adjourn made by Buddy Johnson; Second by David Cummins; approved unanimously.
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Prepared by:   ___________________________________

                      Teresa Mullins, Recording Secretary
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